13 February 2007

Ministry of Civil Service and Administrative Reforms
Circular Letter No 5 of 2007

E/153/1/10
From: Supervising Officer, Ministry of Civil Service and Administrative Reforms

To: Supervising Officers i/ c Ministries and Departments

Closure of the ex-Development Works Corporation (DWC)

As you are aware, following the issue of this Ministry’s Circular Letter (No. 5€) of
2006, vacancies at entry level in parastatal organisations and local authorities had been
frozen in view of Government's decision to set up a High Powered Committee to look
into, inter alia, redeployment possibilities for employees of the ex-DWC who are aged
50 years and above. '

2. The mandate of the High Powered Committee has expired on 31 january 2007.
Supervising Officers are therefore requested to inform Heads of Parastatal Bodies and
Local Authorities that they may now proceed with any pending recruitment exercises at
entry level.

3. Your collaboration and that of Heads of Parastatal Bodies and Local Authorities in
this exercise has been much appreciated. ’

“Thu k::rj/
Supervising Officer

Copv to: Secretary to Cabinet and Head of the Civil Service
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